
BIOSECURITY WARNING 
 

Crassula helmsil is a non-invasive plant that inhabits wetland habitats. It has many 
names, the most common being: -  

New Zealand Pygmyweed 
Austrialian Swamp-stonecrop 

 
This plant is able to regenerate from tiny fragments, can rapidly establish and dominate 
affected areas. The effects of this plant on the wetland is significant. It can reduce the 
quality of fishing and is a threat to native plant species. Anything coming into contact 
with this plant can carry it around and therefore spread it including fishing equipment, 
clothing and boots.  
Essex and Suffolk water have previously undertaken a costly project to remove this 
from the sandbar at Layer Pit. Anglers fishing this site MUST be aware that they can 
spread the plant between sites. CAPS ltd have many different waters so all members 
must be vigilant and responsible in their actions. All members should follow and 
incorporate the CHECK, CLEAN, DRY motto. 
 
If Crassula helmsil returns to Layer Pit, Essex and Suffolk water are to be informed and 
together with CAPS Ltd will initiate a plan of action. Please check for further 
information on identification of this plant at the GB non – native species secretariat 
website. http://www.nonnativespecies.org/home/index.cfm. Part of their pdf info sheet is 
copied below.  New Zealand Pigmyweed (Crassula helmsii) (PDF) 
 

 



          


